## WITNESS INFORMATION FORM

Please complete the Witness Information Form before testifying:

| Date:11/25/24   |
|---|
| Name: Christina Chadwell  |
| Are you representing: Yourself  Organization  |
| Organization (If Applicable): The Christ Hospital Health Network  |
| Position/Title: Network Director of Advanced Practice Providers   |
| Address: 2139 Aubun Ave   |
| City: Cipci State: 0H Zip: 45219  |
| Best Contact Telephone: 513-585-4686 Email: Christine Chadwell Withe Christ hospital. Co  |
| Do you wish to be added to the committee notice email distribution list? Yes \[ \] No \[ \]   |
| Business before the committee   |
| Legislation (Bill/Resolution Number): 513 196   |
| Specific Issue: Global Signature Bill For APRNS   |
| Are you testifying as a: Proponent Opponent Interested Party  |
| Will you have a written statement, visual aids, or other material to distribute? Yes No   |
| (If yes, please send an electronic version of the documents, if possible, to the Chair's office prior to committee. You may also submit hard copies to the Chair's staff prior to committee.) |
| How much time will your testimony require?  |
|   |
| Please provide a brief statement on your position: See Attacked 2 26  |

Please be advised that this form and any materials (written or otherwise) submitted or presented to this committee are records that may be requested by the public and may be published online.



November 25th, 2024

Chair Huffman, Vice-Chair Johnson, Ranking Member Antonio, and members of the Senate Health committee my name is Christine Chadwell, and I am testifying on behalf of The Christ Hospital Health Network, to support the passage of SB 196 and urge the Committee to consider the profound benefits of granting Advanced Practice Registered Nurses (APRNs) the authority to sign patient documents. This straightforward yet impactful legislation aligns with the practices of sixteen states and the District of Columbia, which have already embraced broad-based "global" signature authority laws.

The implementation of global signature authority will strengthen healthcare delivery by enhancing efficiency, reducing costs, and ultimately improving patient satisfaction. By empowering APRN's to sign routine documents, we can streamline administrative processes, ensuring timely access to essential services for patients.

Consider the cost-saving implications of this policy. Administrative inefficiencies often inflate healthcare costs unnecessarily, diverting resources away from patient care. Allowing APRNs to sign routine documents eliminates bureaucratic hurdles, thereby directing healthcare dollars towards frontline services rather than administrative overhead.

Moreover, recognizing APRNs' signatures on essential documents expedites healthcare processes, ensuring prompt access to services for patients. From certifying disability for parking placards to conducting sports physicals for student athletes, APRN signature recognition facilitates seamless and efficient delivery of care, enhancing overall patient experience.

This patient-centered approach not only fosters trust and confidence in the healthcare system but also empowers individuals to actively participate in their healthcare decisions. Timely access to healthcare services is crucial for patient satisfaction, and by removing barriers that hinder APRNs from signing routine documents, we enable patients to receive the care they need when they need it.

Furthermore, streamlining administrative processes allows healthcare providers to focus more on delivering comprehensive care. Enhanced coordination among members of the healthcare team leads to better communication, reduced errors, and ultimately, improved patient outcomes.

In conclusion, granting APRNs the authority to sign patient documents is a commonsense policy that promises significant benefits for patients, healthcare providers, and healthcare systems alike. By prioritizing efficiency, cost-effectiveness, and patient satisfaction, we continue to create a healthcare system that is accessible, streamlined, and responsive to the needs of all individuals.

Thank you for considering our testimony and for your commitment to advancing policies that promote high-quality, affordable healthcare for all. I am happy to answer any questions.

My Best,

Christine Chadwell, MSN, APRN, BC, NP-C, FHM Network Director of Advanced Practice Providers

Christine Chadwell Cot

Christine.chadwell@thechristhospital.com

2139 Auburn Ave. | Cincinnati, OH 45219

TheChristHospital.com